
   

 

Newsletter  July 2019 
“I have done what is mine to do; may Christ teach you yours!”    —Francis of Assisi 

Minister’s Reflection 
When the Friars urged Francis to describe more fully 
perfect obedience, he compared the obedient man with a 
corpse, saying, “Take a dead body and place it anywhere 
you please.  You will see that it offers no resistance 
against being moved, it complains not against its position, 
it will not cry out if you let it go.  If you seat it on a throne, 
it will not look up or down, and to clothe it in purple but 
makes it more pale.  Thus is the truly obedient man” (The 
Ideals of St Francis of Assisi by Hilarin Felder, OFM Cap). 

The question for a secular Franciscan is, how should we in 
our lay state live obedience?  These ideas come to my 
mind: the Rule, the Ten Commandments, the precepts of 
the Church, listening to one’s spouse, to one’s parents, 
obeying those in authority at work and elsewhere, the 
driving laws, one’s spiritual advisor, and even a friend.  
We don’t hear much about obedience in our country.  It’s 
almost taboo.  The pervasive message is to be 
independent and free to do what you want.  Thus, people 
avoid marriage obligations, disobey the driving rules if no 
one is looking, the ten commandments suggestions, 
children ignoring or avoiding their parents, and of course 
the outdated and medieval precepts of the Church.  Any 
reading of Francis and his Friars show how joyful they 
were to be in obedience, maybe not all the time, but it 
seems to be a key ingredient for joy.  It seems to me that 
obedience is something that we need to re-discover.  Not 
getting my way often makes me cross.  I think I am doing 
well when I am able to keep my mouth shut.  We know 
that Jesus was obedient unto death.  Let Him be our 
model and guide in a world that doesn’t understand but 
needs obedience badly.      —Franz  

 

This month’s Fraternity Gathering 

July 21, 2019, Mass, hospitality and gathering at     

St. Benedict’s Catholic Church 
1419 St. Benedict Street 
Duluth, MN 
(there is parking both front and back) 

Note the times 
   8:15 Set up 
   9:00 Mass 
   9:45 Serve refreshments after Mass 
 10:15 Clean up 
 Fraternity potluck and gathering to follow 

immediately 
 
Agenda:  
1. Opening prayer – Barb 
2. LotH – Franz 
3. Gospel sharing – Kathy 
4. Ongoing Formation – Keith, Reflection 13 in 

Live Like Francis  
5. Transitus plans 
6. Business 

a. Approve minutes, assign ministries 
b. Treasurer reports, bills, receipts 
c. Formation report 
d. JPIC report 

7. Vocation and closing prayer  

Next month’s meeting: August 18, 2019. 

Ongoing formation: TBD 

 

        Father Solanus Casey Fraternity  |   Duluth/Superior area 

Gospel Reading, 16th Sunday of Ordinary Time: Lk 10:38-42 
Jesus entered a village where a woman whose name was Martha welcomed 
him. She had a sister named Mary who sat beside the Lord at his feet 
listening to him speak. Martha, burdened with much serving, came to him 
and said, "Lord, do you not care that my sister has left me by myself to do 
the serving? Tell her to help me." 

The Lord said to her in reply, "Martha, Martha, you are anxious and worried 
about many things. There is need of only one thing. Mary has chosen the 
better part and it will not be taken from her." 



Faith Matters: Reflections from your Spiritual Assistant 

Article 15: Let them individually and collectively be in the forefront 
in promoting justice by the testimony of their human lives and 
their courageous initiatives. Especially in the field of public life, 
they should make definite choices in harmony with their faith. 

For Secular Franciscans who still want to see our order as little more than 
a pious prayer group (and trust me there still are many such folks in the 
Order), this article of the Rule is a direct challenge to that attitude. We are 
to be participants in public life, not spectators.  

Of course, there is a challenge to all of us here. It’s hard to step out of our 
comfort zones to confront injustice, especially if, like me, you tend to fall 
on the shy side. When I hear the words “be in the forefront in promoting 
justice,” my mind immediately goes to the famous pictures from the civil 
rights movement where Martin Luther King and dozens of religious 
leaders march with their arms interlocked down the street leading a great 
crowd, sometimes in the face of violent attack. I find it hard to imagine 
myself mustering such courage.  

It’s important at this point to highlight the distinction between doing 
charity and working for justice, which are usually described as the two feet 
of Catholic Social Teaching. We are called to walk on both feet if we are 
going to make positive steps in building the Kingdom. Charity refers to 
those acts aimed at making life better for the poor or marginalized, such 
as donating time or money to worthy causes. Justice refers to efforts we 
make to change the social conditions that cause people to be poor or 
marginalized in the first place, such as the work of Dr. King or, more 
recently, the Swedish schoolgirl, Greta Thunberg, leading the charge to 
protect our environment.    

Fortunately for me, there are many ways to promote justice that don’t 
entail physical harm. I can provide moral and financial support to those 
called to act for justice. I can inform myself on the issues, especially from a 
Franciscan perspective, and vote “in harmony with [my] faith”. I can call or 
write my elected representatives encouraging them to vote in line with 
justice. I can enter into dialogue with both like-minded people and those 
who oppose my views. And of course, I can pray. What I can’t do, 
according to this Article, is to do nothing at all.  —Bob 

JPIC – (Justice, Peace, and the Integrity of Creation)   

I know we'll be 1/2 way through the month but if only a day ...2 -3 or a week of being plastic free would be 
something doing our part in reducing single-use plastic....   

Pledge to make plastic a thing of the past! 

Every July, over a million people around the world participate in Plastic Free July, a challenge to refuse 
single-use plastics for one whole month. That's a great place to start – but a terrible place to stop! 

Here’s why: avoiding plastic for any amount of time is a great thing to do – but that alone won’t end our 
addiction to plastic. When individuals choose not to buy or use plastic, they remove plastic from their lives. 
But what we really need is to eliminate problematic plastic from the economy altogether. To do that, we 
need to work together to push communities, companies, and countries to #breakfreefromplastic. 

 Inspired by the Plastic Free July Foundation     —Darlene 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.plasticfreejuly.org%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C45cd16331923412ae74c08d7049ce608%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636982944262469689&sdata=R9xo6RBz5%2F40vW5wC84ayJKrGCQzeWLSwqEwvY0%2FwNE%3D&reserved=0


 
Newsletter edited by Bob 

Franciscan Saints/Blesseds of the 
Month 

  8   ST GREGORY GRASSI 
  9   ST NICHOLAS PICK AND COMPANIONS 
  9   ST VERONICA GIULIANI 

Veronica was born Orsola Giuliani on 
December 27, 1660 in Mercatello, Italy. 
Veronica's mother died when Veronica was 
only four years old. In her last moments she 
assigned each of her five children to one of 
the five wounds of Christ and as the youngest 
Veronica was assigned to the wound in the 
side of our Lord. From that time on her heart 
became more tempered. Because of this she 
strove to follow God’s call. 

At age 17, she entered a Capuchin Poor Clares 
convent, where she took the name, Veronica. 
For 50 years she served the nuns in a variety 
of roles, including porter, novice mistress and 
abbess. During this time she experienced 
visions as well as the stigmata. Veronica died 
July 9, 1727 at the convent in Citta di Castello 
in Umbria. 

12   STS JOHN JONES AND JOHN WALL 
13   BL ANGELINE OF MARSCIANO 
14   ST FRANCIS SOLANO 
15   ST BONAVENTURE 
21   ST LAWRENCE OF BRINDISI 
23   ST CUNEGUNDA 
23   ST BRIDGET of SWEDEN 
24   BL LOUISE OF SAVOY 
27   BL MARY MAGDALENE OF 
        MARTINEGRO  

Little Isabelle joins the Church, 
May 19, 2019 

ODDS ‘N’ ENDS 

It’s official, from our Regional Spiritual Assistant, Kathy 
Taormina:  

As the Queen of Peace Regional Spiritual 
Assistant, I hereby delegate Bob Barnes, OFS 
as the Ecclesial Witness to the Father Solanus 
Casey fraternity Election on September 15, 
2019.  May God bless your elections. 
 
peace, Kathy 

                 
I haven’t forgotten that I committed to coming up with 
some design ideas for a fraternity banner. Jane and I have 
been gone a lot during June. I hope to have some samples 
ready for our fraternity gathering.               

                  
We have been given an opportunity to do a presentation 
on Francis and the SFO in October to the Campus Ministry 
students of the College of St. Scholastica. I would welcome 
anyone who would like to present with me, or even just 
be present to answer students’ questions. The date and 
time are still pending.     —Bob  



OFS Mission Opportunity – To Assist Migrants and Refugees 

Dearest Brothers and Sisters, 

May the Lord give you peace! 

We are in troubling times. We hear the news of migrants and 

refugees at the border, and we ask, “what is ours to do?”  As 

directed by our Bishops, we need to put two feet of love in action. 

We need both social action and charitable works.  Certainly, there 

are root causes that need to be addressed, and our country’s 

immigration laws need revision, but meanwhile, we must meet the 

immediate needs of these brothers and sisters. To that end, the 

National Executive Council OFS-USA offers this Mission 

Opportunity for Secular Franciscans to assist Project Oak Tree. 

National Councilor, Donna Hollis OFS, lives in Las Cruces, New 

Mexico and helps to lead Project Oak Tree. Donna invites us to 

come and see, come and volunteer or simply send some items that 

are much needed.  

Some of you may be called to come to Las Cruces, New Mexico, to 

assist as a volunteer (individuals and small groups are welcome). 

Others may want to collect and send items that are needed, or send 

financial assistance. I ask all of you to share the word about this project. The flyer can be downloaded from 

link above, and is also attached. 

Project Oak Tree is supported by the Diocese of Las Cruces, and many churches in the area. Project Oak 

Tree gives much needed assistance to hundreds each week who have been released from detention and are 

awaiting relocation. They are in desperate need. This is our opportunity, as Franciscans, to help them. 

May God bless us and guide us always! 

Peace and all good, 

Jan 

Jan Parker OFS 

National Minister 

Secular Franciscan Order – USA 

See Christ, Be Christ!  Share the Vision! 

2018-2019 OFS-USA Theme 

Items needed:  

¶ Personal travel size hygiene supplies 

¶ lip balm 

¶ hairbrushes 

¶ hair ties 

¶ small and medium belts 

¶ shoelaces 
¶ new underwear and socks for children and adults (Sm./Med.) 

 
 
Please contact: Donna Hollis, OFS    575-649-8265    donnadancerfeet@aol.com 

http://www.usccb.org/beliefs-and-teachings/what-we-believe/catholic-social-teaching/two-feet-of-love-in-action.cfm
https://secularfranciscansusa.org/wp-content/uploads/OFS-Mission-Project-Oak-Tree.pdf

